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What a month of lights!  We have had some amazing sky scape 
this last month, especially at night, with a bright Hunter’s Moon 
in the latter half of the month, and for those of us lucky enough 
to see, the Northern Lights (Arora Borealis) made a magnificent 
display on the 9th/10th October.  The front cover was taken by 
a Clare who is in Earls Colne, midway through the display which 
was strikingly visible to the naked eye, but enhanced more so 
through the lens of a phone  camera on night mode. 

This month, we have jam packed the magazine with as much as 
we can, from shoebox gifts for those in Ukraine (Pg 17), to 
Christmas Carols on Colne Engaine Green (Pg 41).  We also have 
a number of items commemorating Remembrance Day on 
pages 6, 19, 24, 33. Also don’t forget to Dedicate a Star for the Colne Engaine Church 
renovations – see page 40 for details.   

White Colne have put together a great information day on how to reduce carbon 
emissions when building and renovating - Following works to decarbonise White Colne 
Village Hall, the Colne Valley Community Energy Project invites you to our special day 
showcasing sustainable wealth creation for your business, parish and home life. See page 
27. 

Driving around this week, I popped into Blake House Craft Centre (CM77 6SH) – I have 
lived this way for nearly 20 years, and never been there before!  What a gem.  If you have 
nothing to do for the day, I would recommend a mooch over there.  There is an amazing 
haberdashery shop, a wool shop, a shop to build your own motorbike!  A doll house shop, 
a beautiful art studio with some fabulous art on display, a bicycle shop, a nail bar and a 
card shop.  An alternative health shop, for those who dabble, and a paint shop, I am sure 
there is more, but we ended up lunching in the café, then had to come back for the school 
run! But to top the visit off, a Mumma Peahen with her two babies came out for a walk! 

We are still needing volunteers for the magazine, so please do drop me an email if you are 
interested in any positions. 

Finally, before I sign off, I would like to say a massive thank you to our sponsors for the 
last year – Brooks Transport www.brooks-transport.co.uk, 01787 476624, based on the 
Earls Colne Business Park (see pg 39).  Without their support we would not have been able 
to keep our printing costs and therefore our advertising costs, as low as we do.  We 
welcome new sponsors to the magazine for the next year – Hobbs Estates, 01787 222674 
www.hobbsestates.co.uk who manage the employment spaces on the Earls Colne 
Business Park. 
Happy Autumn Days, Sue 



For Baptisms, Weddings and Funerals:  please contact The Reverend Mark Payne on 
01787 220347 or colnesvicar@gmail.com 20 Swallowfield, Earls Colne, CO6 2SW. 
Reverend Sharon Quilter (Associate Priest) revdsdq@gmail.com  

For all other matters:  please contact the Church Wardens of the Church in question: 

COLNE ENGAINE 
George Courtauld - 07968 496235 
georgecourtauld@aol.com 

PCC Secretary:  Candy Robson 
 

EARLS COLNE 
Mr. Ray Wood & Mrs. Helen Sherfield -  
07908 138853 
ecchurchwardens@gmail.com 

PCC Secretary: Caroline Smith  
standrewearlscolne@gmail.com 
Treasurer: Helen Brooks  
ecpctreasurer@gmail.com 

Church Warden Vacancy: 
St. Andrew’s Church, Colne Engaine 

WHITE COLNE 
Mr. Christopher Chamberlain 
01787 222200 wccw@hotmail.co.uk 

Due to a family illness, Kate Harris was unable to perform for us in September. We 
hope to see her in 2025. However, to close our Recital Season, it has been decided to 
hold a Christmas themed Lunchtime Recital on Thursday 12th December at St. 
Andrew's Church, Earls Colne starting at 1 pm and going on until around 2 pm. 
Refreshments will be served from 12.15 and, as usual it's free entry with retiring 
donations. We hope you will be able to join us. 

Full details will appear in December's Parish Magazine. With best wishes and thanks for 
all your support during 2024, Liz Pottinger. 

Are you lonely, bereaved, unwell, feeling low or simply wanting someone to listen?
Our Pastoral Care Team are here to help. We serve the three Colnes and are happy to 
talk with you, in person, on the phone or via zoom.  
Just call 01787 220347 or email: pastoralcare.threecolnes@gmail.com 

mailto:colnesvicar@gmail.com
mailto:revdsdq@gmail.com
mailto:georgecourtauld@aol.com
mailto:ecchurchwardens@gmail.com
mailto:standrewearlscolne@gmail.com
mailto:ecpctreasurer@gmail.com
mailto:wccw@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:pastoralcare.threecolnes@gmail.com?subject=Pastoral%20care
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“Remember, remember the 5th November.” 

Do people still learn this opening line from this poem I wonder, and what about the rest 
of it? 

Remember, remember! 
The fifth of November, 
The Gunpowder treason and plot; 
I know of no reason 
Why the Gunpowder treason 
Should ever be forgot!... 

And on it goes, describing all that led to the tradition of an annual Bonfire Night. Thank 
goodness for good ecumenical relations with our Roman Catholic sisters and brothers 
these days! 

The 5th November is held warmly in my heart for another reason – it was the date I 
was licensed to the Halstead Area Team with a particular responsibility for the Three 
Colnes, and this year marks my fifth anniversary. How time flies when you’re having 
fun. 

It feels as though November, or at least the start of it, is a month for remembering.  

Starting on the 1st - All Saints Day, when we remember all the saints that have gone 
before us, and when we are also encouraged to see the ‘saintly’ in ourselves and in one 
another. So many people quietly go about caring for and loving those in need – living 
Saints, here and now. 

On the 2nd – All Souls Day, we remember all those we love who have died. This is an 
important time to reflect on our relationships with those not physically with us 
anymore.  

As November continues and autumn turns into winter, with dark evenings and colder 
weather, let’s do all that we can to remember those in need in our communities now. 
Perhaps we can make a special effort to check on an elderly neighbour who lives alone, 
to donate some food to the Foodbank collection points at Earls Colne and Colne 
Engaine churches, to fill a shoe box with Christmas presents for women and children in 
Ukraine – see later in this Magazine for details.  

And finally, remember that you need to be kind to yourself too – give yourself a bit of 
time and space before the business of December, when we remember how God loves 
us so much that he sent his Son into the world to share our lives. 

 



8  / www.colnechurches.com 

Date Time Church Service 

Sat 2nd 5pm Earls Colne # 
All Souls Day 

Service of Remembrance 

Sun 3rd 

10am Earls Colne # Morning Worship 

10am Colne Engaine Morning Worship 

10am White Colne Holy Communion 

Wed 6th 
9.30am Earls Colne Holy Communion 

3.30pm Colne Engaine 3:30 Express 

Sun 10th 

10am Earls Colne # Remembrance 

10.15am Colne Engaine Remembrance 

3pm White Colne Remembrance 

Wed 13th 9.30am Colne Engaine BCP Holy Communion 

Sun 17th 

10am Earls Colne # Holy Communion – Stewardship 

10am Colne Engaine Mattins 

10am White Colne Morning Worship 

6.30pm Earls Colne Café Church 

Wed 20th 9.30am Earls Colne Holy Communion 

Sun 25th 
10am Earls Colne # Morning Worship 

10am Colne Engaine Holy Communion Baptism 

Wed 27th 9.30am Earls Colne Holy Communion 

Sat 30th 7pm 
Colne Engaine 

Village Hall 

Three Colnes Agape and Bring & 

Share Super 

# These services will be live-streamed on Zoom and, together with our Online Services, 
on Facebook Live. Details of our Zoom link and our Facebook Page can be found at 
www.colnechurches.com/pew-news 

In addition to the above services, at 9am on each Saturday morning you are invited to 

Morning Prayer on Facebook Live.  

http://www.colnechurches.com/pew-news


We had our first ever Harvest Festival in the church instead of in the school on the 10th 
October.  We filled the whole church and had a wonderful time singing together and 
talking about Harvest and what this time of year means for so many people. Don't 
worry, if you are a parent to one of our children, you haven't missed a parent event, as 
we are unable to fit our whole school AND parents into the church, we decided to 
celebrate this one together as a school.  

A huge thank you to Rev Mark 
for making us feel so welcome 
in the church and educating us 
about the baked bean(!), and 
to all the children for their 
excellent behaviour and 
fantastic songs, poems and 
offerings. Such a 
heartwarming event of 
thanks! 

Jakki Sibley, Headteacher  
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October has been a very busy months at Colne Engaine School. Although the weather has 
turned autumnal it hasn’t stopped us getting out and about in the local area and beyond! 

This month our oldest and youngest children participated in Road Safety talks and 
workshops delivered by Essex Highways. Oak Tree Class’s parents also got involved and 
joined us to support their children’s learning. Sycamore Class listened to a talk and then 
went out in groups to put what they had learnt into practise.  

The school choir took part in the Chelmsford Cathedral Creationtide Service and our song 
and readings were linked to the theme of ‘To Hope and Act with Creation’. We sang ‘I Am 
The Earth’ along with St. Andrew’s School and our readings told the congregation about 
the work of our school’s Eco Club.  

The club plants flowers and trees and have grown pumpkins, strawberries, spinach, 
butternut squash and more! They are also helping a village project where we are going to 
plant wildflowers in our village and school and have made bug hotels, helping to provide 
habitats for insects and mammals.  

Our Harvest Service was held at St. Andrew’s Church and had a theme of ‘A Harvest of 
Hope’ linked to the Chrisitan Aid theme. The children sang harvest songs, acted out 



poems and talked about areas of the world that are in food crisis. We prayed for leaders 
to act and talked about what we can do to help in our own small ways as a school and 
community. Thank you to everyone who donated to The Braintree Food Bank via school 
this year. 

Our curriculum this term has a science focus, and we are weaving the theme of ‘Being a 
Scientist’ throughout our work. This involves investigating and experimenting as well as 
looking at key scientists throughout history. Rowan class have been working with some 
amazing fossils and rocks and experimenting with soil! 

In collective worship, we have been promoting and celebrating our school values; 
ERICERS (empathy, responsibility, integrity, compassion, equality and respect) and have 
reflected on trust using stories of Joshua and loyalty by learning about Ruth.  
Rev. Mark led one of our worship sessions by being led around a hall full of children with 
his eyes shut – quite a demonstration of trust! 
October also included some work on anti-racism. Sycamore class wrote Anti-Racism 
Charters and we held a ‘Red for Respect’ Day, linked to our school uniform colour. 

Please let people know about our open day on 21st November. The day is for parents of 
children starting Reception in September 2025 and will include a talk from myself at 
9.30am and a tour of the school with some of our Year 6 pupils.  Lisa Dale, Headteacher. 
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NOVEMBER NOVEMBER, JOBS TO REMEMBER 

So, you think there’s nothing to do in the garden now, oh no, you don’t get off that 
easy, just check out this list. 

There are so many things that can be done now when the growth in the garden has 
slowed down and there is less to look after, you know, those “I’ll do it when I get time 
jobs”, well its official, now you have time.  

How’s your butt? Could it do with some work? Empty it out, clean out the sludge in the 
bottom, don’t worry about the water, I’m sure it will be full again when you need it.  If 
the tap leaks around the seal, loosen it off, let it dry out completely and seal it with a 
silicone sealant before tightening it up again. Or, if you’ve had a problem getting a wa-
tering can underneath the tap, before you put it back, raise it on some bricks or what-
ever you have handy.  If it stands on soil, dig a hole in the ground at the front under the 
tap to make more room for the can.  

What about the shed? Does the roof leak? Could it do with a coat of preservative, or 
maybe it’s time to jazz it up with a bit of colour, we often get clear dry days this time of 
year, and water-based paints and treatments dry very quickly.  

Look into getting gardening machinery serviced and sharpened, the winter months 
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aren’t so busy for ‘the mower menders’ so you could get sorted and tucked away ready 
for Spring, instead of joining the queue when the grass suddenly takes over. If nothing 
else any petrol driven machinery that is not needed over winter should be drained of 
fuel, it can become stale and cause problems when trying to start the machines in 
Spring. 

Look at your fences, if they need sorting now’s the time, not so many plants to clamber 
over and again it is possibly easier to get someone booked in during the winter months 
(unless we have another hurricane, then you won’t be able to get anyone for love or 
money).  We do get high winds through the winter though, so if your fence is wobbly its 
worth pre-empting it and be assured its secure, rather than having to clear up the mess 
after: “a stitch in time is worth two in the bush” or something like that.  

What about paved areas? Crack on with a pressure washer,  it’s amazing the difference 
once the paving is cleaned up, in these murky months it can help make the garden feel 
brighter, at the same time any loose jointing will show up and, in the right weather, 
repointing would be beneficial.  Repointing, saves water getting under the slabs and 
freezing, causing them to loosen and lift - meaning more work in the future.  Filled 



joints also reduce weed growth, (it’s that bird in the bush thing again).  

There is a bit of pruning to do in the Hobbits Garden this month, and through the win-
ter months when deciduous trees and shrubs are dormant, among them are the Bud-
dleia, I prune these down about halfway now, this encourages new growth from the 
base and in February I will prune again to shape when there should be good healthy 
shoots appearing. Roses (Rosa) can be damaged by ‘wind rock’ loosening the soil round 
the roots, so these too I cut down, just a third of the growth for now as I will be pruning 
again in February. We have Apples (Malus) and Pears (Pyrus) in the garden too so I will 
carry out the winter pruning on these, taking back this seasons growth to within two to 
three buds from the junction with the old wood, this encourages more woody spurs 
which produce flowers then fruit. I will be cutting all the hedges back once they are 
bare of foliage to get them back to a neat and manageable size, so that as they grow 
back next season I can regularly ‘tip them’ only taking off the soft growth to keep things 
in shape. 

If you have tender plants growing in pots it’s probably best to wrap them with horticul-
tural fleece to protect them from the cold, better still if you have room, move them 
into a greenhouse or conservatory, heating is helpful but not normally necessary, the 



16  / www.colnechurches.com 

shelter from frost is usually enough. 

Someone gave me a tip about storing onions in the wife’s tights, it does work, but lately 
she has been complaining about the smell in her knicker draw. 

There are still veg that can be sown outdoors in November, Hardy broad beans (Vicia 
faba) Aquadulce Claudia will overwinter producing early crops in Spring, sow the beans 
in rows 9” (23cm) apart and between rows. Avoid exposed sites, as high winds can be a 
problem, if the weather is extremely cold over Winter it may be worth protecting the 
plants with fleece. 

Peas (Lathyrus oleraceus) ‘Kelvedon Wonder’ or ‘Meteor’ will also work. Sow the peas 
in rows 2” (5cm apart) and 6” (15cm) between rows, push twiggy sticks in the ground 
along the rows to support the plants as they grow. Onions (Allium cepa) Shallots (Allium 
cepa gr.aggregatum) and Garlic (Allium sativum) can all go in now, Onions and Garlic 
can go in rows with 4” (10cm) between sets or cloves, and 12” (30cm) between rows, 
push them in the ground (pointy end up) and leave the tip poking out of the soil, Shal-
lots are planted the same, but with 7” (18cm) between sets and 12” (30cm) between 
rows, cover them with fleece or cloches, sticks, barbed wire, electric fence or all of the 
above to keep the birds from pulling them out of the ground, maybe even consider 
sitting in a rocking chair with a shotgun. 

Laters Taters, Keep Calm and carry on weeding!  

Gary Hoskin 
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Chris Winter – RAF Veteran and ex-Scout 

Chris invited me to his home to talk about his life in the Scouts and to see his late wife’s 
Scout memorabilia.  He had been involved in the Scouts for many years, now aged 91 
he wanted to share with a wider audience a little more about his life and times. 

He started his Scout journey as a Tenderfoot at Holy Trinity 1st Taunton, Somerset.  
Moving on to the 6th Taunton St Marys and then 1st Taunton Wilton when he joined 
the Red Cross as a cadet in 1943. 

Lasting only a short while there, Chris found that he preferred to support the leader, 
making sure the younger Scouts were well looked after. He tested my knowledge on my 
knots (it has been a while since I have tied any!) I’m pleased to say I can still tie a few! 

Jennie his wife, was, in her own right, a long-lived Scouter; being a certified Assistant 
Cub Master in 1952 at Theydon Bois, and then Cub Master for the 1st Abridge in Epping 
and Ongar in 1959.  Chris still has all her memorabilia and certificates, including a Scout 
hat which is waterproof inside and out – why I hear you ask? So, they could use it as a 
wash bowl obviously – what were you thinking!?! 

Whilst I had come to talk about the Scouts, we digressed to his service in the RAF and 
love of all thing’s family.  Starting out at RAF Currany then moving around until his last 
stint as a Corporal Marine Fitter at RAF Calshot, though short lived, it was a great 
source of memories and experiences, and he is still best friends with one of his old 
colleagues.  

Chris has a great love for the local area he now lives in and is leaving his late wife’s 
Scouting memorabilia as a legacy of her life to the Scouts in Earls Colne.  Ed. 
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We live in a very rural part of Essex, where we are dependent on walking along unlit, unpaved 
roads.  Our villages are growing, and road safety is becoming more paramount, especially with 
the ever-increasing pothole epidemic leaching along our roads. As the nights are now well drawn 
in, and the mornings are brighter later, we need to be more aware of how to stay safe. 

Supporting the charity BRAKE who promote road safety, we wanted to make sure all residents 
were aware of their Road Safety Week – 17-23 November.  Brake support families after road 
accidents and crashes, and are striving to reduce this need by raising awareness, and promoting 
safe road usage. 

Keeping safe, comes down to the individual, and by making small adjustments we can reduce our 
risk of injury, especially at night, by adhering to the Highway Code for pedestrians, cyclists and 
motorists. 

Rules for pedestrians when there is no pavement: 

If you are in a small group, keep to the right-hand side of the road so you can see oncoming 
traffic. Keep close to the side of the road and be prepared to walk in single file. If you come across 
a sharp right-hand bend it may be safer to cross to the left-hand side of the road and cross back 
after the bend. 

 

 

ESSEX AND SUFFOLK ROOFING 

 
 
 

 ROOF REPAIRS -TRADITIONAL TILING – FLAT ROOFS 
Fascia, Soffits, Guttering – Carpentry. Cladding  

 

EARLS COLNE -  01787 224496 – 07795 554442 
 

essexandsuffolkroofing@gmail.com 
 

David Yallop, 6 Oddcroft, Colne Engaine, CO6 2ET 

mailto:essexandsuffolkroofing@gmail.com


If you are in a large group keep to the left. There should be a look-out at the front and back of 
the group wearing fluorescent clothes in daylight and reflective clothes in the dark. At night, 
the front look-out should have a white light and the rear look-out a red light. People on the 
outside of large groups should also carry lights and wear reflective clothing. 

Stay safe 

Help keep yourself and others safe by: 

Using the pavement, or path along the side of the road, where one exists 
Using safe crossings where possible and following the Green Cross Code 
Wearing or carrying something bright or fluorescent to help others see you 
Using reflective materials at night such as armbands, sashes or jackets 
Taking special care with young children, pushchairs and wheelchairs 

Rules for cyclists at night: 

At night your cycle MUST have white front and red rear lights lit. It MUST also be fitted with a red 
rear reflector (and amber pedal reflectors, if manufactured after 1/10/85). White front reflectors 
and spoke reflectors will also help you to be seen. Flashing lights are permitted but it is 
recommended that cyclists who are riding in areas without street lighting use a steady front 
lamp. 

For more information and resources, please visit the following websites: 

https://www.think.gov.uk/education-resources/ 
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/rules-for-pedestrians-1-to-35 
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/rules-for-cyclists-59-to-82 
https://www.brake.org.uk/road-safety-week 
https://saferessexroads.org/parents-and-children/ 

https://www.think.gov.uk/education-resources/
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/rules-for-pedestrians-1-to-35
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/the-highway-code/rules-for-cyclists-59-to-82
https://www.brake.org.uk/road-safety-week
https://saferessexroads.org/parents-and-children/
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A History of a Church Service with Communal Singing 

17th November 2024 10am, Colne Engaine church 

I don’t know whether anyone’s missed me — I haven’t written anything for the 
magazine for a while, but I haven’t been entirely quiet. Occasionally I take Sunday 
morning services in Colne Engaine. I usually 
lead the service of Mattins, which is on the 
third Sunday of the month; we’re one of 
the few churches in the area that retains 
this service from the old Book of Common 
Prayer (BCP). The BCP is often known as 
‘1662’, which is the date of its modification: 
it was first written in 1549, during the reign 
of Edward VI and not long after the 
Reformation. If you’ve read the pieces I 
have written for the magazine over the 
years you will have realised that I am 
interested in the history of the English 
church: this prayer book can be considered 
as the foundational work of the Church of 
England. 

The language can be off-putting and the 
service a bit hard to follow so I thought 
when I next take the service, on 17th 
November, I would explain it as we follow 
it. This will be instead of giving a talk or 
homily (I don’t ever claim to preach a 
sermon, which I’m neither capable of, nor 
qualified to do), so it still shouldn’t take 
more than an hour! And there will be 
hymns if you enjoy communal singing. If 
you’re at all curious about the traditions of 
the Church of England then please come 
along at 10 am. The church is your church, 
whether or not you usually attend services!  

Cherish our Church, Cate Gunn 

QUAKER MEETING HOUSE 
EARLS COLNE 

is available for hire. 
 

A warm and friendly venue for leisure and 
educational groups, tea parties, children’s 
parties and alcohol free events. 

£10.00 per hour 
 

Sunday Meeting for Worship 10.30am 
 

Please call 01206 240929 for details. 
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My Uncle Stan was killed on the Beachhead at Anzio in 1944, just the day before the 
Fifteenth Army finally broke through the defences and went on to liberate Rome after 
six months of bloody, trench warfare.  

Operation Shingle had taken 36,000 soldiers from the impasse at the Gustav Line 
(Monte Casino) and shipped them round to Anzio and Nettuno to distract and divide 
the German forces. 

I don’t want to glorify war by the emotionless discussion of battle-plans, strategy and 
tactics, but know I am only just beginning to understand how my family would have felt 
about some of the decisions being made at that time. How they would have reacted to 
the news about the troops trapped on the beaches (actually salt-marshes) many of 
which the Germans were allowing to flood again. 

We visited Uncle Stan’s grave at the CWG cemetery at Anzio Beachhead last year, it’s 
now by a busy road that feeds the growing holiday resorts along that bit of coast. Yet it 
was perfectly peaceful, perfectly kept, with every grave the same, no hero greater nor 
less than the next. For Uncle Stan and all those that fell at Anzio I painted a picture with 
words. 



The Beachhead 

It’s eighty of our years into your eternity, 
and the relentless tide still tries to wash 
the past 
from the beach where you fell. 

Just a heartbeat from the eternal city, 
an echo was born that day,  
blasted out from the recoil of that fatal 
blow. 

I wasn’t here to share the pain, 
and be cast down by the burden of the 
news, 
never to fully recover. 

But I felt that echo – I still feel that echo, 

The graves, the monuments, the years of 
remembrance 
honour your sacrifice, but have let you 
down,  
we have all let you down. 

Heroes, resting in eternal equality,  
You fought for peace, 
our debt to you should be paid in that 
currency. 

Today, more than ever, 
we must fight to turn the tide,  
with renewed vigour 
we must work for a world free from war. 

©R A Wood 
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Cyber Safety. We will be having a regular column to do with Cyber Safety, highlighting the 
latest ways con-artists are trying to separate you from your hard-earned money.  There are 
so many scams out there, and the fraudsters are more aware of how to get around you. 

This month we will look at a case highlighted by Radio 4 recently which involved a mother 
who received a phone call from her daughter… 

Phone rings, mother picks up phone and the line is crackling.  “Hello, who is this, I can’t hear 
you” Fraudster can hear the mother clearly, can work out if male or female, and approximate 
age. 
Phone text messages pings ‘Mum, it is me, I am using my friend’s phone as I have lost my 
bag. I can hear you, let me try again.’ Fraudster is guessing that the person is a parent, and 
setting the scene for the most plausible scenario – so the scenario may differ. 
Phone rings, mother picks up phone and the line is crackly again. 
Phone text messages pings ‘ Mum, can you try calling me on this number, as I can hear you 
and you can’t hear me’ 
Mother then calls the number, line is crackling again. 
Phone text messages pings ‘ Well that didn’t work, shall we just chat over text?  I have lost 
my handbag and phone.  I need to buy a new phone, so I can log into my internet banking 
account, then I can send you back the money for the phone is that OK?’ They ask for you to 

pay it into their ‘friends’ account. 

Some parents will part with their money, 
truly believing their child is in need.   

To stop this happening to you: 

• Firstly, set up a password amongst your 
nearest and dearest, and ask for the family 
password if you get any odd messages.   

• Always ask the name of the person 
messaging you, (though this isn’t a failsafe, 
in case they know your child, it will 
eliminate some).  

• Ask them for some ID, such as your first 
dog’s name, or grandpa’s favourite chair, 
something only your family will know about.  

• Hang up and call whomever is meant to 
be on the phone with you on their usual 
number, or at their workplace, and ask them 
if they are indeed trying to get hold of you.  
If it is a fraud, you’ll know pretty quickly. 



Colne Valley Community Energy Project Showcase Day. 
Saturday November 16th 2024  White Colne Village Hall .CO6 2QA 

Following works to decarbonise White Colne Village Hall, the Colne Valley Community 
Energy Project invites you to our special day showcasing sustainable wealth creation for 
your business, parish and home life. 

10.00  Coffee/tea and biscuits. Business and parish sector exhibition opens.   

11.00   Chair : Jane Taylor, Chair, White Colne Parish Council 

11.00   Lean2Green Business Grant: Mike Russell, Mkr Solutions Ltd 

11.15   Commercial solar and battery installation:  Kenny Easson, Powercircle 

11.30   Creating an income stream from solar: Dr Somayeh Taheri  Chief Executive 
Officer, Urban Chain 

11.45   Air source heat pumps: Keiron Cahill  

12.00   Thermal imaging, Insulation including cladding:  Christopher Blomeley, Project 
Director, Colchester Community Energy  

12.15   Achievements at White Colne Village Hall:  Darran, Simcott Renewables 

12.30   Local Government low carbon initiatives:  Speaker tbc 

12.45   Buffet lunch 

1.45  Exhibition for the public and parish sector: 

2.15  Chair: Jane Taylor, Chair, White Colne Parish Council 

2.15  Local Government grants for retrofit: Ben Plummer, Climate Emergency Officer, 
Colchester City Council 

2.30  Home Energy Assistance using Thermal Imaging:  Christopher Blomeley, Colchester 
Comm Energy 

2.45  Village Hall project title:  Darran, Simcott Renewables 

3.00  Selling your surplus solar energy: Dr. Somayeh Taheri.  C.E.O. Urban Chain 

3.15  Air Source Heat Pumps: Keiron Cahill 

3.30  Pay as you Go contracts: Alex Templeton,  Community Infrastructure Group  

3.45  Trust Electric Heating: Olivia Hullah 

4.00   Afternoon tea with cakes. 

For your free tickets please contact: chairman@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk  or  
www.colnevalleycep.org  or  Eventbrite https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/colne-valley-
community-energy-project-showcase-day-tickets-1004522372457?aff=oddtdtcreator 

mailto:chairman@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk?subject=FAO%20Jane%20Taylor%20-%20Free%20Tickets%20Community%20Energy%20Project
http://www.colnevalleycep.org
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/colne-valley-community-energy-project-showcase-day-tickets-1004522372457?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/colne-valley-community-energy-project-showcase-day-tickets-1004522372457?aff=oddtdtcreator
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The nights are drawing in so time for a 
good chuckle and a dose of Irish charm to 
cuddle up with in this month's selection! 

The Film -The Quiet Man - starring John 
Wayne and Maureen O'Hara 

The Discussion - Wednesday 13th 
November 2024 gather at 6.45pm for a 
7.00pm start 

The Where - The Drapers, Earls Colne 

For more information, contact Sharon 
(revdsdq@gmail.com), Kirsten 
(kpt1607@icloud.com) or Ray 
(rawood@me.com) 

If you have watched a film that you feel 
would lead to a really good, deep, 
meaningful and engaging discussion, 
please let us know. 

St. Andrew’s Book Club meets on the 
second Tuesday of the month - 2.00pm at 8 
Coggeshall Road, Earls Colne. 

Our Next Meeting: Tuesday 12th 
November 2024 

Our November book is The Grapes of Wrath  
by John Steinbeck.  Drought and economic 
depression are driving thousands from 
Oklahoma.  As their land becomes just 
another strip in the dustbowl, the Joads, a 
family of sharecroppers, decide they have 
no choice but to follow.  They head west 
towards California, where they hope to find 
work and a future for their family, but what 
is awaiting their arrival . . .? 

New members are always welcome.  For 
further details, please contact me on 01787 
223843 Margaret Hill. 

mailto:revdsdq@gmail.com?subject=Film%20Club
mailto:kpt1607@icloud.com?subject=Film%20Club
mailto:rawood@me.com?subject=Film%20Club
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September Events 

Friday 20th September was one of the proudest moments for the Museum, when 
we saw the fruition of over 6 months research, coordination and fundraising to 
unveil a memorial to the fifteen aircrew of two Lancasters who had died exactly 80 
years prior following a tragic mid-air collision above farmland between Earls Colne 
and Great Tey. 

Over 150 guests attended the service conducted by 
Reverend Mark Payne, and the unveiling of the memorial itself, 
carried out by John De Angelis and Robert Dryland, sons of two of 
the crews. Over 30 relatives attended from as far away as Cardiff 
and Penzance, Cornwall, with hundreds of others watching the 
service online – as far away as New Zealand and Canada. The 
services were well represented by three Officers from the RAF 

squadron, the New Zealand Defence Force and the Royal Canadian Air Force. We were also 
superbly supported by the both the Royal Air Forces Association and the Royal British Legion who 
kindly provided both standard bearers, and Ingrid Leatherdale – Trumpeter/Bugler. Deputy 
Lieutenant of Essex, Juliet Townsend represented the King, and we were pleased that Sir Bernard 
Jenkin, MP for Harwich and North Essex was also able to attend. 

The Museum’s research has been very rewarding and humbling. In the war time conditions, 80 
years ago, the locations of the crashes had been incorrectly passed to relatives, and then due to 
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the passage time, the on-ground knowledge of them had been lost. Our research provided the 
exact locations, and then the kind offer by Robert Prestney of Holmwood Farm for us to place the 
memorial on his farmland at the junction of America Road and Tey Road will ensure that the 
Memorial provides a superb position. 

We then received tremendous assistance and support from both companies and individuals to 
ensure a fitting memorial could be produced – including an audio bench which allows visitors to 
listen to the stories of the fifteen crew 

We also produced a booklet “Fifteen Remembered” which has been very well received; giving the 
biographies of all 15 of these young men – aged as young as 21 
and none older than 35. It answers the question of why there 
was an additional aircrew on LM167 Lancaster- a tragic loss of a 
war hero, F/O Ernest Hooker – who had been personally awarded 
the Distinguished Flying Medal by King George VI. Through the 
military records we were able to research each of the aircrew to 
show the paths of the crew through training that had taken up to 
two years, to be lost, as many thousands of the Bomber 
Command were, within a few weeks. Copies are available from 



the Museum at £5 each or £7.50 including UKP&P. 

Although, the Memorial is now complete, our research continues – and indeed, due to the 
coverage by ITV Anglia, we have now been contacted by further relatives and have been pleased 
to facilitate family connections.  

All the photos, kindly taken by a volunteer team of four photographers at the pub and the 
service, plus the video of the Unveiling Service are now online at https://echm.org.uk/lancaster-
lm167-ll802-memorial/ 

Other Events 

Heritage Open Day Event: Earls Colne Heritage Museum at the Quaker Meeting House was a 
success with two Burrows Road guided tours from John Stedman and with refreshments provided 
by the Quaker Meeting House. 

Heritage Open Day Event: Essex Industrial Archaeology Group Heritage Fair 2024 at the Grange 
Barn Coggeshall.  This was an indoor event and we were one of many exhibitors.  Well worth the 
visit. 

Guided Tours 

Two John Stedman guided tours took place in late September and early October.  If you missed 
them, they will be repeated at times next year. 

https://echm.org.uk/lancaster-lm167-ll802-memorial/
https://echm.org.uk/lancaster-lm167-ll802-memorial/
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JMAC INTERIORS 
Specialist Painters & Decorators 

Est. 1997 

Contact: Jeff Macdonald 
Tel: 07778 031505 - 01787 224674 

Email: jmacinteriors@aol.com 
www.jmac-interiors.co.uk 

• All Interior and Exterior Work Undertaken 

• Specialist in Period & Listed Properties 

• Wallpaper Hanging to the Highest Standards 

• Restoration of Ornate Cornices & Ceiling Roses 

• References Available 

• Fully Insured 

Brick Meadows Guided Walk: 28th September.  A very pleasant day for a footpath walk. Many 
thanks to the Brick Meadows maintenance team for keeping the footpaths accessible and 
providing new benches at various points. 

Atlas Works Walk: Sat 5th October.  A repeat of the talk earlier this year that we gave to the Farm 
Machinery Preservation Society.  

November/December Events 

Earls Colne was nearly the Home of the First Helicopter: Sat 16th November at The Con Club. 
Tickets £5 from Earls Colne Heritage Museum or email chair@echm.org.uk 

Shopping Fair/Village Market: Sat Dec 7th 

We are now in the process of arranging a full program of events for 2025. 

More information on us and our events can be found through FB and our web site or join our 
mailing list. 

www.echm.org.uk 

https://www.facebook.com/earlscolneheritagemuseum 

Thank you all for your continued support. 

mailto:jmacinteriors@aol.com
http://www.echm.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/earlscolneheritagemuseum
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The Sun shone on an early September afternoon as nearly 20 society members 
enjoyed an afternoon visit to Polstead Mill. Tucked away on the banks of the River Box 
in Suffolk. This brick built mill lends itself to the extensive gardens that have been 
created by the current owners in a period of less than 25years. A grand greenhouse 
and walled garden were the envy of many as, on a warm day, was the swimming pool 
tucked away within its own relaxing area. Hidden away on a very tight country lane 
and created on differing levels, with the history related by the owner we were 
privileged to be given an insight into this riverside garden. Freshly baked cakes with 
tea and coffee rounded off a very enjoyable garden visit.  

After a seemingly endless wet spring and summer we have recently been praying for 
rain in order to prepare for the establishment of the wildflower meadow. As I write, 
the ground has been harrowed (ruffled up) exposing some soil and a substantial 
number of wildflower hay bales unrolled. These have been subsequently “teased” 
across the area courtesy of the Society President Oliver Wass and his machinery.  The 
result of this work should be a release of the assorted seeds held within and, hopefully 
germination in the Spring. The remaining debris must be cleared off to the side rather 
than rotting and enriching the soil. Wildflowers are more successful on poor soil as the 



competition from vigorous grasses is greatly reduced. Success of the project will be 
gauged in 2025! 

After a great deal of work and research by the secretary it was frustrating for the 
committee to have to make the decision not to proceed with the visit to Kew at the end 
of November to see the Christmas lights. Hiring coaches has become very expensive 
and without the support of members to fill them the society would incur a substantial 
loss. A visit to Wisley in September had to be cancelled for the same reason. It is for 
this reason that the society will be focussing on visits to gardens within a reasonable 
travelling distance in the future and hopefully these will achieve a good level of support 
from members.  

Sorry to mention the C word so early but please put the date of Saturday December 7th 
in your diary – this is the date of the Christmas Market in the Village Hall an event that 
needs everyone's support. There will be a variety of stalls, cakes to buy and 
refreshments courtesy of the WI. 

www.fourcolneshorticulturalsociety.com 

Secretary, Sarah Adlem, M. 0794 1131164, 110 Colchester Road, White Colne, CO6 2PP 
Email: secretary.fchs@outlook.com 

http://www.fourcolneshorticulturalsociety.com/
mailto:secretary.fchs@outlook.com
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Christmas Dedicate A Star 

 

 

 

After the popularity of this in previous years we have decided to hold the Dedicate a 

Star again this year to help raise funds for the major works required on our church. We 

are asking people to remember loved ones, or those that are no longer with us by do-

nating £5 towards a star on the Christmas Tree of remembrance. 

To purchase a star for the tree, please complete the following and send to Rita Prior  

C/o: 1 Church View, (off Brook Street), Colne Engaine or email ritaprior31@gmail.com: 

I would like to purchase _____ stars @ £5 each – Total £_____ 

Cash or cheques made payable to Colne Engaine PCC 

 
 

 
All stars will be written out and hung on the Christmas tree by the 13th of December. 

Dedication/s: 
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

Name: 
  

Address:  
 
 
 
 
Post Code: 

Email: 
  

Telephone: 
  

mailto:ritaprior31@gmail.com?subject=Dedicate%20A%20Star%202024
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Letter Tiles Unscramble the tiles to reveal the message. Tiles can be used once only. 

By George Rust 44  / www.colnechurches.com 

Checkmate in One 

White turn to go. 

 

Move: 

To: 

All answers on page 47 

November Crossword 
 

ACROSS 
2. American name for jumper 
3. Starch is a form of what 
5. Which cricket team have won the most  
    County Championships 
7. Marshmallow treat invented by an 
    American Girl Scout 
 
DOWN 
1. Name for a wide, thick moustache  
    that curves up at the ends 
4. A violent disturbance of the atmosphere 
6. Iconic aircraft designed by RJ Mitchell 



COURTAULD MEMORIAL HALL 

1 Station Road, Colne Engaine, CO6 2ES 

FOR ALL YOUR SOCIAL NEEDS 
Receptions, Discos & Dances, Children’s Parties, Auctions & 

Fundraisers, Exhibitions, Meetings. AMPLE CAR PARKING. 

01787 223668      www.courtauldmemorialhall.co.uk 

September has been a busy month – The monthly work party have continued to keep the 
paths as clear as they can with some bursts of rain revitalising the brambles and nettles. 
Also work has started on the annual cutting of the Anthills field. This is a big task and will 
probably involve the work party over the next few months. We cannot use a tractor and 
mower here otherwise damage will be caused to the many anthills, instead brush cutters 
must be used and then the whole area cleared otherwise the cut grass will fertilise the 
soil. 

The lower Ryefields was cut again in August in preparation for the next stage of 
developing a Wildflower meadow in collaboration with the Four Colnes Horticultural 
Society. Thirty trailer loads of cuttings were collected and piled to the side of the 
meadow. Following this the ground was lightly harrowed to expose some soil and at the 
end of September Oliver Wass delivered 30 bales of wildflower hay from the Woodland 
Trust estate at Fordham. A group of us unrolled and spread the hay then with more help 
from Oliver it will be turned to hopefully knock out more seed. The next step in this 
project will be to collect the “spent” hay as wildflowers thrive more in unfertilised soil. 
We would be very grateful for help with this and are proposing to have a work party on a 
Saturday morning in the near future, so watch out for notices on Facebook. Grateful 
thanks go to Oliver for all his help with this project. 

The Long Meadow has now been cut by our usual contractor. There was a large amount 

http://Www.courtauldmemorialhall.co.uk
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A. Birkin & Sons 

Funeral Directors 

 
 

A family concern, concerned for your family 
in your time of need. 

 
Market End, Coggeshall, CO6 1NH 

Telephone: (01376) 561316  
Email: info@abirkinandsons.com 

of growth as unfortunately this wasn’t done last autumn as it was so wet and being in 
the bottom of the valley, it is very lush with grass, brambles, nettles and thistles, it also 
has several springs. Sadly, amongst all the undergrowth too many sweet wrappers, 
drinks bottles & cans appeared; this, together with dog mess takes the shine off this 
beautiful, tranquil, green haven. A little care and responsibility goes a long way in helping 
the trustees and work party preserve this area for all to enjoy. 

At the start of October, work is due to start on clearing the old ponds at the end of the 
Long Meadow to create a wildlife pond, thereby increasing the diversification of the Brick 
Meadows. An update on this work will appear in future editions of this magazine but, in 
the meantime please be understanding of the “mess” caused by machinery and the 
dumping of the dredged material.  

Keeping the area wild but managed takes quite a bit of work and the trustees are always 
looking for volunteers to help. The “Retirees” work party meet for a couple of hours 
monthly in the morning of the third Thursday – it is a good social group out in the fresh 
air. If you would like to join the please contact the trustees. 

Frances Barton, Jayne Meleschko  



Easy Chicken and Mushroom pie 

This is a great way to use the leftovers from a roast, 
making a yummy, warming dinner for the family. 

Fry off the onion until it is soft. Add the 
mushrooms, cook for a further couple of minutes.  
Then add the diced chicken and cook for 5 more 
minutes.  Add the Tarragon and salt and pepper. 
Mix well.  Then add the soup, fill the soup can with 
water, rinse around and pour into pan. 

Add the peas and any other vegetables. 

Pop the pastry lid on, and pop in the oven for 40 
minutes at 180/200 degrees C. 

Serve with green beans, chips or potatoes. 

Ingredients 

Half a roast chicken -diced 

One small onion – diced 

Olive Oil 

Salt & Pepper 

1tbspn Tarragon 

Couple of handfuls of peas (I prefer 
petit pois) 

Any other leftover cooked root veg 

250g mushrooms, sliced 

One can of condensed mushroom 
soup 

One pre-made puff pastry sheet 

ACROSS 

2. Sweater 

3. Carbohydrate 

5. Yorkshire 

7. Smore 

DOWN 

1. Handlebar 

4. Storm 

6. Spitfire 

Checkmate in One 

White turn to go. 

Move: H3 

To: H2 
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The Last of the Summer Walks were probably the best of the year! In August both our 
short and long walks were based around the village of Messing, from the lovely Old 
Crown pub. Then in September we walked around Gestingthorpe from the Pheasant pub. 
A fantastic village, great walk and another lovely pub. 

Much of the start of the Messing Walk was along concreted farm tracks, that reminded 
me of the routes from our airfield to Marks Hall. A little bit of research showed that was a 
good guess. These were the remains of the runways and tracks of the Birch/Messing 
airfield built in the last year of the war. It was a US Army 8th Airforce Bomber Base, but it 
found little use at that late stage of the war. It was used in Operation Varsity and then 
decommissioned in late 1945. 

The short walk there on the 10th August was 4.8 miles long and after the old airfield 
tracks the route took us through Layer Wood and then Pods Wood before returning to 
the village via the church. For the longer walk on the 24th August I added a figure-of-
eight loop that took us out to Layer Marney. Passing Layer Marney church, the paths and 
quiet country lanes then brought us back to the edge of Pods Wood, with the same 
ending, to what was now a 7.6-mile walk. 

Gestingthorpe in September should never have happened, as I had planned a route 
around Wickham St Paul, only to find that the pub was closed until October! Just a few 
miles to the north-west, the next pub was the Pheasant at Gestingthorpe, so a quick 
short route was developed and checked in time for the walk on 14th September. This was 
a revelation – especially our mid-walk stop at the church (St Mary The Virgin), a beautiful 
building, like so many of the local village churches we are blessed with, along with its rare 
double-hammer-beam roof! A village church is where the past and present come 
together like nowhere else, and later that evening a talk was advertised about ‘Captain 
Oates’s Mother’. The Oates family lived at Gestingthorpe Hall for a number of years, 
which included the period when Laurence Oates was with Captain Scott on his fatal 
expedition to the south pole. We learned a lot from the lovely people of Gestingthorpe. 
This helped me to plot a longer route that included the sight of their Roman Villa and to 
pass the new, traditional windmill that is being built nearby. I have seldom seen such well
-kept and signposted footpaths in this part of Essex – well done Gestingthorpe! The short 
walk was 3.7-miles, and the long walk was just on 6.0-miles The talk can be seen here if 
you are interested: https://youtu.be/AEP8iH9Vdxw 

We will continue with two walks a month, a short one, of 2 to 4 miles, on the second 
Saturday of the month and a longer one, of 4 to 8 miles, on the fourth Saturday of the 
month.  

To get more information on the latest walks you’ll need to be on our mailing list or in our 
WhatsApp group, contact me on 07734 450221 by voice or text, or Email 
goingwalkabout.colne@gmail.com for more details. 

Enjoy your walkabouts, wherever they may take you. 

mailto:goingwalkabout.colne@gmail.com?subject=Request%20for%20latest%20walks


50  / www.colnechurches.com 



 

Fully qualified JIB Gold Card Electrician covering Bures and 

surrounding areas. 

     

    HARRY Tel: 07861 764861   

     

    Email: info@22electrical.com 

 

    Website: www.22electrical.com 

   Facebook: 22 Electrical Ltd 

   Instagram: 22electricalltd 

Bricks and Tiles 

Have you ever wondered why so few of the old cottages in Earls Colne have thatched 
roofs? Their absence is explained by a manorial by-law, vigorously enforced by the Earls 
of Oxford, that all houses in the Manor must have tiled roofs. That might seem a sensi-
ble precaution against the risk of fires, but probably had more to do with the fact that 
the Tile Kiln in Coggeshall Road was manorial property and needed to make a profit. 
Thomas Man, who had a cottage on Colneford Hill, was fined by the Manor Court in 
1582 because, in trying to repair his roof with thatch: 

“He hath pulled down the tiles and covered the same with straw”. 

The Coggeshall Road kiln may have been in operation since Roman times and there was 
another tile kiln on the outskirts of Coggeshall, giving the derivation of Tilkey Road. In 
the early years of the twentieth century our local builder Zach Rogers, who, in partner-
ship with the carpenter Philip Wash, constructed most of the houses required for em-
ployees of the Atlas Works, was still making his own bricks and tiles from a kiln in Tey 
Road. As his own house and workshop were on The Green close to the new De Vere 
Grove estate, it is appropriate that the entrance road to the estate should be named in 
his memory.  David Brown 

mailto:info@22electrical.com
http://www.22electrical.com


CLLR ALAN BARNARD 

(Chairman) alan@colne-engaine.org.uk 

EALC representative; Townlands Trust;  

Burches meadow liaison; Sexton’s Field 

Trustee; funding for village projects, 

defibrillator warden 

CLLR TERRY FLOYD 

terry@colne-engaine.org.uk 

Tree warden; footpaths; Townlands Trust; 

Sexton’s Field Trustee 

HELEN BISCOE-DAVIS 

helen@colne-engaine.org.uk 

Community engagement 

GRAHAME WALKINGSHAW - 01206 240772 

Parish Clerk & Financial Officer 

clerk@colne-engaine.org.uk 

Members of the villages’ Parish Councils work hard to ensure that the Three Colnes 
remains a beautiful and tranquil place to live.  If you have any comments or suggestions, 
please feel free to contact them. 

Cllr. JANE TAYLOR— 07521 312778 
chair@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk 
(Chairman) BALC executive; climate action, 
community energy ,community liaison, grant 
funding, village hall – managing and estate. 

Cllr. JAMES BOND is Vice chair . 
Cllr.jbond@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Highways, village green, village hall estate. 

Cllr. PAUL BATCHFORD 
Cllr.pbatchford@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Environment ( includes footpaths) meadows, 
river  (includes flooding). 

Cllr. DENISE DRIZEN 
Cllr.ddrizen@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Allotments, defibrillator, village hall estate. 

Cllr. KRIS BELL 
Cllr.kbell@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Defibrillator, web site and I.T, village hall 
estate. 

Cllr. JOHN BRACE 
Cllr.jbrace@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Highways, planning, policies, community 
garden. 

Cllr. JOHN WILSON 
Cllr.jwilson@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk 
Allotments, environment, planning, policies, 
river. 

JIM MORRIS is Parish Clerk and financial 
officer 
clerk@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk 

www.whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk 

Download Parish Council Notes: www.colne-engaine.org.uk/meetings 

CLLR SARAH DIGNASSE 

(Vice Chair) sarah@colne-engaine.org.uk 

Recreation ground; village school; village 

hall liaison 

CLLR NIGEL WARWICK 

nigel@colne-engaine.org.uk 

Finance committee; Burches Meadow 

liaison; festival liaison 

CLLR IAN MESSENGER 

ian@colne-engaine.org.uk 

Finance committee; funding for village 

projects; website; I.T.; and archive liaison 

CLLR PAT TAYLOR 

pat@colne-engaine.org.uk 

EALC representative; tree warden 

mailto:alan@colne-engaine.org.uk
mailto:terry@colne-engaine.org.uk
mailto:helen@colne-engaine.org.uk
mailto:clerk@colne-engaine.org.uk
mailto:chair@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.jbond@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.pbatchford@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.ddrizen@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.kbell@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.jbrace@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:Cllr.jwilson@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@whitecolneparishcouncil.gov.uk
http://www.colne-engaine.org.uk/meetings
mailto:sarah@colne-engaine.org.uk
mailto:nigel@colne-engaine.org.uk
mailto:ian@colne-engaine.org.uk
mailto:pat@colne-engaine.org.uk


To contact your Councillors in Earls Colne, visit their website: https://www.earlscolne-

pc.gov.uk/ and click on the Parish Council tab and select councillors.  Earls Colne Parish 

Council Telephone: 01787 224370. 

Earls Colne Parish Council Meeting 
Third Wednesday of every month (a notice will be provided in advance on all Village 
Noticeboards). Meetings commence at 7pm at Earls Colne Village Hall – Council Chambers 
 
Members of the public are welcome to attend. However, due to limited capacity within the 

Council Chamber, and to ensure compliance with fire regulations members of the public are 

requested to register their intention to attend by contacting the Parish Clerk, in person, 

email or telephone.  

NIKKI SPELLING is the Chair and responsible 
for Council Strategy 
nicola.spelling@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk 

TONY CALTON is responsible for 
Neighbourhood Plan and Planning 
tony.calton@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk 

JONATHAN HAPPS is responsible for Grant 
Support 
jonathan.happs@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk 

JUNE JEMMETT is responsible for Finance 
june.jemmett@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk 

LORRAINE BAUCKHAM-LEYS is responsible for 
Compliance and Engagement 
lorraine.bauckham-leys@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk 

DEE ELLISON – is the Parish Clerk 
clerk@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk 

JUDE HENRY: Parish Clerk Assistant 
village.hall@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk 

TERRY BENNETT is the Village Hall 
Caretaker  
village.hall@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk 
 

EARLS COLNE VILLAGE COMMUNITY TEAM 
Vern Smith; Dean Cudmore; Paul Southgate 
and Dave Newbery are responsible for High 
Street bins, litter picking, strimming and 
grass cutting, Village Hall maintenance. 

 

There are currently FIVE Councillor 
vacancies, please contact the Parish Clerk 

for further information 

ESSEX COUNTY COUNCILLORS 

County Councillor Chris Siddall  
cllr.chris.siddall@essex.gov.uk 

District Councillor Gabrielle Spray  
cllr.gspray@braintree.gov.uk 

District Councillor George Courtauld   
cllr.gcourtauld@braintree.gov.uk 

MP for Witham The Rt. Hon Priti Patel 
withammp@parliament.uk 

All Members are jointly responsible for Village Environment and Planning 

https://www.earlscolne-pc.gov.uk/
https://www.earlscolne-pc.gov.uk/
mailto:nicola.spelling@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk
mailto:tony.calton@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk
mailto:jonathan.happs@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk
mailto:jonathan.happs@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk
mailto:jonathan.happs@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk
mailto:jonathan.happs@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk
mailto:jonathan.happs@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk
mailto:jonathan.happs@earlscolne-pc.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.chris.siddall@essex.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.gspray@braintree.gov.uk
mailto:cllr.gcourtauld@braintree.gov.uk
mailto:withammp@parliament.uk
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PEARTREE 
BED & BREAKFAST 
 

Jill & Chris warmly  
welcome you to  
their 17th Century  
cottage in  
Colne Engaine. 
 

2 double bedrooms 
plus cosy sitting room 
and private facilities. 
English or Continental breakfast. 
Countryside views and walks. 
Also available Shepherds Hut style 
accommodation, double occupancy 
with en-suite. 

T: 01787 223348 
M: 07919 200646 
E: info@peartreebedandbreakfast.co.uk  

www.peartreebedandbreakfast.co.uk  

 

EARLS COLNE TAXIS 

01787 474666 
FAMILY RUN BUSINESS SINCE 1998 

TAXI & PRIVATE HIRE VEHICLES 

4 & 6 SEATER AVAILABLE 

LOCAL & LONG DISTANCE 

AIRPORTS; STATIONS; HOSPITALS 

MOST MAJOR CARDS ACCEPTED 

Web: www.earlscolnetaxis.co.uk 

Harvest Festival  
Shopping List 2024 

Food items: Coffee, Cereal (small box), UHT 
Milk or milk alternative, Tinned Hot Snack 
(Ravioli, Macaroni Cheese etc.), Tinned Hot 
Meat (Stews, curry etc.), Tinned vegetables; 
Packet of instant mash, Tinned rice pudding, 
packet instant custard. 

Non food items: Shampoo; Toothpaste, 
Toothbrushes, Shower gel, Bar of soap, 
Deodorant; Size 5 and 6 nappies. 

We ask for small packs as larger packs do not 
fit in our boxes making it difficult for our 
clients to carry home. Also, we are unable (for 
hygiene reasons) to split large size or catering 
packs. 

We follow the standards set by the Food 
Standards Agency. We can only accept 
donations of unopened and undamaged goods 
well within their “Use By” date (no less than 
six months if possible). Items that do not meet 
these requirements cannot be used and your 
donation may be wasted.  

Contact us: Telephone 01376 330694 Email: 
info@braintreearea.foodbank.org.uk 

mailto:info@peartreebedandbreakfast.co.uk
http://www.peartreebedeandbreakfast.co.uk/
http://www.earlscolnetaxis.co.uk
mailto:info@braintreearea.foodbank.org.uk




1 Fri  Village hall Bridge Club 1.30pm 

2 Sat  Village hall. Private booking 

3 Sun   

4 Mon Village Hall - 7pm Zumba Village Hall. WINTER HUB 9am 

5 Tue Village Hall - 8pm Yoga Village hall. Yoga 9.30am 

6 Wed Village Hall - 7.30pm Drama Village hall. Pilates 6.45pm 

7 Thu 
Brew n’ Chat 2pm (p.13); Village Hall - 7.45pm 

Keep Fit 
Village hall. Sewing Bee 7.30pm 

8 Fri  
Village hall. Stationmasters Community Café 

9am-12.30pm; Bridge Club 1.30pm 

9 Sat   

10 Sun   

11 Mon Village Hall - 7pm Zumba Village hall. WINTER HUB 9am 

12 Tue Village Hall - 8pm Yoga Village hall. Yoga 9.30am 

13 Wed Village Hall - 7.30pm Drama 
Village hall. Baby massage 1.30pm; Pilates 

6.45pm 

14 Thu Village Hall - 7.45pm Keep Fit Village hall. Sewing Bee 7.30pm 

15 Fri  Village hall. Bridge Club 1.30pm 

16 Sat  
Village hall. SHOWCASE DAY 10am—Free entry 

and free refreshments, all things climate! 

17 Sun Village Hall—Christmas Shopping Event 11am  

18 Mon Village Hall - 7pm Zumba Village hall. WINTER HUB 9am 

19 Tue Village Hall - 8pm Yoga 
Village hall. Yoga 9.30am; Parish Council 

Meeting 7.30pm Open to the public.  

20 Wed Village Hall - 7.30pm Drama 
Village hall. Baby massage 1.30pm; Pilates 

6.45pm 

21 Thu Village Hall - 7.45pm Keep Fit Village hall. Sewing Bee 7.30pm 

22 Fri  
Village hall. Stationmasters Community Café 

9am-12.30pm;  Bridge Club 1.15pm 

23 Sat   

24 Sun   

25 Mon Village Hall - 7pm Zumba Village hall. WINTER HUB 9am 

26 Tue Village Hall - 8pm Yoga  

27 Wed Village Hall - 7.30pm Drama 
Village hall. Baby massage 1.30pm; Pilates 

6.45pm 

28 Thu Village Hall - 7.45pm Keep Fit Village hall. Sewing bee 7.30pm 

29 Fri  Village hall. Bridge Club 1.30pm 

30 Sat   



1 Fri Beavers 5pm; Cubs 6.15pm; Scouts 8pm; Village Hall - 9.30am Yoga; 1pm Tai-Chi; Youth Club  

2 Sat  

3 Sun Village Hall 10am Jesus Loves You 

4 Mon Village Hall - 12.30pm 60’s Pilates; 6pm Karate; 6.30pm Tai-Chi; 7.30pm Zumba 

5 Tue 
Village Hall - 10am Pilates; 10am Lunch Club; 5.45pm Children’s Dance; 7pm Adult Dance; 7pm 

Upholstery 

6 Wed 
Brew n’ Chat 2pm (p.13); Village Hall - 9.30am Move Me; 11.30am Seated Exercise; 4.30pm 

Colchester School of Dance; 7pm Yoga; 7pm Pilates 

7 Thu 
Village Hall - 10am Pilates; 1pm Yoga; 4.45pm Colchester School of Dance; 7.30pm Stane Street 

Players Drama Group 

8 Fri Beavers 5pm; Cubs 6.15pm; Scouts 8pm; Village Hall - 9.30am Yoga; 1pm Tai-Chi; Youth Club  

9 Sat  

10 Sun Village Hall 10am Jesus Loves You 

11 Mon Village Hall - 12.30pm 60’s Pilates; 6pm Karate; 6.30pm Tai-Chi; 7.30pm Zumba 

12 Tue St. Andrew’s Book Club Meeting: 2pm at 8 Coggeshall Road, Earls Colne (p.28); Village Hall - 10am 

13 Wed 
Brew n’ Chat 2pm (p.13); Village Hall - 9.30am Move Me; 11.30am Seated Exercise; 4.30pm 

Colchester School of Dance; 6.45pm Film Club (p.28); 7pm Yoga; 7pm Pilates 

14 Thu 
Village Hall - 10am Pilates; 1pm Yoga; 4.45pm Colchester School of Dance; 7.30pm Stane Street 

Players Drama Group 

15 Fri Beavers 5pm; Cubs 6.15pm; Scouts 8pm; Village Hall - 9.30am Yoga; 1pm Tai-Chi; Youth Club 

16 Sat  

17 Sun Village Hall 10am Jesus Loves You; Last day for dropping off Shoe Boxes to St. Andrew’s Church 

18 Mon Village Hall - 12.30pm 60’s Pilates; 6pm Karate; 6.30pm Tai-Chi; 7.30pm Zumba 

19 Tue 
Village Hall - 10am Pilates; 10am Lunch Club; 5.45pm Children’s Dance; 7pm Adult Dance; 7pm 

Upholstery 

20 Wed 
Brew n’ Chat 2pm (p.13); Village Hall - 9.30am Move Me; 11.30am Seated Exercise; 4.30pm 

Colchester School of Dance; 7pm Yoga; 7pm Pilates 

21 Thu 
Village Hall - 10am Pilates; 1pm Yoga; 4.45pm Colchester School of Dance; 7.30pm Stane Street 

Players Drama Group 

22 Fri Beavers 5pm; Cubs 6.15pm; Scouts 8pm; Village Hall - 9.30am Yoga; 1pm Tai-Chi; Youth Club  

23 Sat  

24 Sun  

25 Mon Village Hall - 12.30pm 60’s Pilates; 6pm Karate; 6.30pm Tai-Chi; 7.30pm Zumba 

26 Tue 
Village Hall - 10am Pilates; 10am Lunch Club; 5.45pm Children’s Dance; 7pm Adult Dance; 7pm 

Upholstery 

27 Wed 
Brew n’ Chat 2pm (p.13); Village Hall - 9.30am Move Me; 11.30am Seated Exercise; 4.30pm 

Colchester School of Dance; 7pm Yoga; 7pm Pilates 

28 Thu  

29 Fri St. Andrews Church, Christmas Starts Here 3.30pm (p. 43) 

30 Sat  
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Councils  
Braintree District Council 01376 552525 
Colchester Borough Council 01206 282222 

Doctors 
The Elizabeth Courtauld Surgery, Halstead 
01787 475944 
The Pump House Surgery, Earls Colne 
01787 222022 

Schools 
Colne Engaine C of E (Aided) Primary School 
01787 222717 
Earls Colne Primary School & Nursery 
01787 222205 
Honywood Community Science School, 
Coggeshall 01376 561231 
The Ramsey Academy 01787 472481 

Essex Police 
Braintree Police Station 0300 333 4444 

Village Amenities 
Colne Engaine Village Hall 01787 223668 
Earls Colne Village Hall 01787 224370 
White Colne Village Hall  07585 558047 
Colne Engaine Village Shop and Post Office: 
01787 220163 
White Colne Village Market 07870 652321 

Village Groups 
Colne Engaine Village Archive 01787 222080 

Youth Groups 
1st Earls Colne Brownies 01787 224175 
1st Earls Colne Girl Guides 01787 220065 
1st Earls Colne Rainbows 01787 224913 
Scouts www.scouts.org.uk 
1stearlscolnescoutgroup@gmail.com  
 

If you are an officer of a club or group in one 
of the Three Colne Villages and would like to 
place information about the group’s 
activities and events in the magazine for 
free, please contact the Editor (pg. 2). 

Accountants 47 

Bed & Breakfast 54 

Building Company 28 

Computer Services 29 

Courtauld Hall 45 

Double Glazing  14, 24 

Drainage 21 

Eco Refill Store 11 

Electrician 16, 48, 51 

Estate / Letting Agent 2, 42, 59 

Fencing & Gates 31 

Financial Planning 30, 50 

Fireplaces & Woodstoves 10 

Forestry Contractor 22 

Funeral Directors 46, 60 

Garden Services 33 

Handyperson Services 25 

Interior Design 34, 38 

Lawn Care Specialist 15 

Luxury Mobile Toilet Hire 32 

Mobile Phone Repairs 29 

Nursery School 30 

Oven Cleaning 37 

Painting and Decorating 36 

Physiotherapy 9 

Plumbing / Heating 25, 32, 38 

Printing Company 23 

Quaker Meeting House Hire 22 

Roofing 20 

Self Catering Accommodation 35 

Swimming Pool Private Hire 9 

Tablet Repairs 29 

Taxi & Private Hire Vehicles 54 

Transport Company 39 

Tree Surgeon 12 

http://www.scouts.org.uk
mailto:1stearlscolnescoutgroup@gmail.com





